Up Hatherley Parish Council: Minutes of a Parish Council Meeting, held at the Village Hall, Cold Pool Lane, Up Hatherley, on Tuesday 4th July 2017, at 7.30 pm.
832 Members Present

Chairman: A. Bamford; Cllr. S. Fowler, P. Worsley, R. Johnes, N. Holden, R. Whyborn D. Young, D. Willcox.  
Also in Attendance: Clerk Kathryn Oakey and 17 parishioners.  

833 Welcome
The Chairman welcomed all those present to the meeting.  He thanked Cllr Fowler for his significant commitment over the past decade and presented him with a certificate in recognition of that service.

834 Apologies for absence 
Cllr. C. Mason, D. Banyard G. Cassell, and S. Bamford
835 Declaration of Members’ Interests

None.
836 Co-option of New Member
The Council can now co-opt for the vacant position so this will be progressed for the next meeting.

837 Submissions from Members of the Public
The Chairman asked that any comments relating to the JCS and recent flyer from Redcliffe Homes be left until Development Control was discussed, however any other issues can be dealt with now.

A parishioner asked about progress on the flooding problem in Coombe Glen Road, raised at previous meetings.  Cllr Whyborn confirmed that responsibility lies with the highways manager at the county council.  It will be a fairly major task to resolve so is unlikely to be taken forward by the county council.  It was agreed that the Clerk will write to Rob Vale at the county council outlining our concerns and the resident will be kept informed of progress.  

838 Minutes of the Parish Council Meeting held on 2nd May 2017

The following matters arising were discussed:

Paragraph 820: The water taps mentioned are actually stop cocks.  Wards Road has now been resolved and the grit is bedded in.
Paragraph 822: Cllr Whyborn informed the meeting that the enforcement officer at Cheltenham BC will now follow up the issue with the pavement at Caernarvon Court.  

Paragraph 822: Cllr Willcox informed the meeting that he and Cllr Whyborn had met with Cllr Wheeler re upgrading the footpath that runs from the end of Cheriton Close across the green space past the school to Morrisons the across the garage to Jasmin Way.  An article will be put in the parish magazine to get feedback on the proposal and a meeting will be set up with the PRoW officer at Gloucestershire CC.
Paragraph 822: Cllr Whyborn informed the meeting that the submission had been made re the pocket park.  

Paragraph 822: Cllr Young noted that a restoration architect had been in touch re the boundary stone, so this was being progressed.

Paragraph 830: Cllr Worsley noted that there was no 30mph sign coming from Up Hatherley Way onto the roundabout, so suggested that we should lobby for one before there is another accident.

Working Group Reports 

839 Development Control   
PW’s report is shown below:
	NO
	ADDRESS
	RESPONSE
	VIEWED
	DISP'D

	00794
	3 Withypool
	N/O
	
	online

	00890
	66 Kingscote Road West
	N/O criteria
	
	online

	001085
	236 Hatherley Road
	N/O criteria followed by objection
	
	online

	01162
	44 Long Mynd Avenue
	N/O criteria
	
	online

	01196
	11 Chasely Crescent
	N/O criteria
	
	online


236 Hatherley Road was for a large extension, however as the neighbours objected we changed our view to object.  Cllr Johnes expressed concern that we changed our view merely because the neighbour objected, and suggested that the decision should have been brought to full council as this decision had been taken without the involvement of other members.  Cllr Worsley confirmed it had been discussed between the planning working group members, however Cllr Johnes felt that the process was flawed and it is not appropriate to object just because a neighbour does.
The Chairman opened the meeting to the public to discuss the JCS.  Cllr Whyborn informed those present that the JCS is very clear on Chargrove and the modifications were agreed by the inspector and respective councils.  The only thing that may change things now is the transport report issued by the county council.  As a result of this there are delays to the north west of Cheltenham which may be why the developer has issued a flyer on Chargrove.
A parishioner noted that they hadn't seen the flyer before tonight, and this may just be an attempt to get in the back door.  He understood that the inspector had accepted the JCS and while certain amendments had been made the position was clear that Chargrove was out.  It is possible that Redcliffe have requested an audience with the inspector, so it was suggested that we contact Ian Kemp to ensure that the parish viewpoint is put forward if required.

A resident didn't think that Redcliffe would speak, however under the main modifications there is a statement to allow building on greenbelt within local plans, so it may be this that Redcliffe are focussing on.  It was agreed that the Chairman will speak to Ian Kemp.

Cllr Young suggested that Redcliffe were looking to get residents to comment so that they could show they had consulted with the local community an that residents were in favour of the development as it would bring improvements in other areas.  

A resident asked if it was usual for the parish council to respond to these consultations, and the Chairman informed the meeting that they were taken on a case by case basis.  

A representative from Hastag informed the meeting that they are advising everyone not to engage with Redcliffe, and it was agreed that the parish council would assist with printing and delivery of a flyer.

The Chairman read a letter from Mary Nelson to the Inspector, and will circulate around members prior to signing it off.

The Chairman raised the issue of a school, that appears to have been suggested via a media announcement from Alex Chalk.  Where has there been such a change in pupil numbers to require this?  It was confirmed that this will be addressed as part of the JCS next week. 

840 Pleasure Flights from the Airport

Cllr Worsley reported that he had received a complaint about regular flights from Staverton.  Cllr Fowler noted that this was a civil aviation matter so Cllr Worsley will pass this on.

841 Management of Open Spaces
Nothing to report.
842 Highways Report
Cllr Mason was not present, but had provided an update that the Chairman briefly went through:

· Hatherley Rd-  road works outside the laundry now started and the works will also include the resurface of the damaged section of road as well as the drainage repair. 

· Posts for VAS - expected August.

· Works in Kingscote Road East should start later in the summer. 
843 Finance 
· Accounts for Payment listed below were approved:
[image: image1.emf]Cheque No. £ Detail Payee

1133 98.00 refund re hanging baskets S Fowler

1134 25.00 subs GRCC

1135 120.00 internal Audit Iain Selkirk

Direct Payment £ Detail Payee

04/04/2017 779.34 Grounds maint Ubico

30/04/2017 20.50 Village Hall Cleaning Items K oakey

30/04/2017 239.20 tax admin HMRC

02/05/2017 960.31 Insurance Zurich

02/05/2017 266.67 Salary K Oakey Salary April

02/05/2017 125.00 Wages C Oakey Wages April

13/05/2017 68.99 Printer and Keys K Oakey Refund

13/05/2017 12.50 tax admin PATA

30/05/2017 266.67 Salary K Oakey Salary May

30/05/2017 125.00 Wages C Oakey Wages May

01/06/2017 140.70 VH Cleaning Mrs Reay Cleaning

01/06/2017 94.80 VH works Booth & Bomford

01/06/2017 892.13 Loan PWLB

12/06/2017 187.86 quarterley refund and expenses k oakey exp/refund

12/06/2017 150.00 UH in Bloom Manor bt lake

20/06/2017 248.00 Magazine UH PCC

20/06/2017 250.00 Tree donation Adams EA re Tree


844 Recreation & Culture

Cllr Worsley reported that he had started work on the Parish Record.
The Gardens Competition presentation is next week and all members are invited to attend.
845 Crime and Community Safety Update

· Neighbourhood Watch

The group have had a meeting of the Police Liaison & Community Safety Group to further debate this.  Cllr Young  is hoping to meet with Bob Lloyd, the NW Coordinator for Gloucestershire, to discuss how best we could jointly move forward and plan accordingly

· Crime Statistics


Anti-social behaviour continues to be the largest area of crime in the Parish.  ASB covers a wide range of unacceptable activity that causes harm to an individual, to their community or to their environment.  Cllr young is still trying to find out from the Police how we can have the Statistics broken down by type for the Parish, and has emailed Sgt Ellson for help.  Cllr Youngs hopes to meet with the two PCSO's, Julia Mounsor & Emily Roberts.  They are assigned to Hatherley / Reddings / Benhall & Warden Hill. 

Crime stats for April 2017 & by month YTD are below:

[image: image2.emf]Crime Statistics Up Hatherley   April 2017

Approximate location

No of 

Crimes

On or near Hatherley Lane 1 Burglary - No Suspect Identified  

On or near Windemere Rd 1 Other Crime - Under Investigation

On or near Ennerdale Rd 1 Violence /Sex offence - Under Investigation

On or near Buttermere Close 1 Anti Social Behaviour   

On or near Radnor Rd 1 Criminal Damage/Arson - No Suspect Identified  

On or near Caernarvon Close 4 Anti Social Behaviour (2), Vehicle Crime(1) - No suspect Identified, Burglary (1) - No suspect Identified

On or near Broad Oak Way 4 Anti Social Behaviour (2), Vehicle Crime(1) - No suspect Identified, Violence/Sex Offence - Under Investigation

On or near Hulbert Crescent 1 Anti Social Behaviour

On or near Welwyn Mews 1  Vehicle Crime - No Suspect Identified 

On or near Haslette Way 1  Vehicle Crime - No Suspect Identified 

On or near Welwyn Mews 1  Vehicle Crime - No Suspect Identified 

on or near Pyrton Mews 1 Burglary - No Suspect Identified  

On or near Flint Rd 2 Bicycle Theft(1) - No Suspect Identified, Vehicle Crime (1)  Under Investigation

On or near Camarthen Rd 2 Anti Social Behaviour (1)   Vehicle Crime (1)- No Suspect Identified 

On or near Montgomery Road  1 Burglary - Under Investigation

On or near Coombe Glen Lane 2 Anti Social Behaviour

On or near Holmer Crescent1 1  Vehicle Crime - No Suspect Identified 

On or near Aylton Close 1 Violence /Sex offence - Under Investigation

27 Total of 6 Under Investigation

Crime Stats for Benhall (115)

Crime type by Month 2017

Jan Feb Mar Apr Total

Anti-social behaviour

15 15 11 9 50 39.37%

Bicycle theft

1 0 0 1 2 1.57%

Burglary

3 3 0 4 10 7.87%

Criminal damage and arson

2 2 4 1 9 7.09%

Drugs

0 2 0 2 1.57%

Other crime

0 0 3 1 4 3.15%

Other theft

4 1 0 0 5 3.94%

Possession of weapons

0 0 0 0 0 0.00%

Public order

0 0 0 0 0 0.00%

Robbery

0 0 0 0 0 0.00%

Shoplifting

0 0 0 0 0 0.00%

Theft from the person

0 0 0 1 1 0.79%

Vehicle crime

1 13 9 8 31 24.41%

Violence and sexual offences

1 1 8 3 13 10.24%

TOTALS

27 37 35 28 127 100.00%


846 Village Hall

Nothing to report.

847 Social & Community
The Chairman reported that the Beating of the Bounds had been successful despite the short notice.  This was the first in 25 years, and it is hoped to now become an annual event.
848 Other Business

The Chairman noted that he had attended the C5 meeting and both Charlton Kings and Leckhampton have published parish plans, so we need to keep this on the agenda.
Following the last meeting there has been a change in position on the Community Governance Review.  The Chairman and Cllr Whyborn previously met with Leckhampton with Warden Hill Parish Council and it was agreed how we would consult with parishioners on the boundary.  The proposal is now to consult from the existing boundary into that bounded by Hatherley Road and Alma Road, and from Alma Road to Warden Hill Road but excluding Bournside.  This makes approximately 200 houses for each area, and a consultation document will be posted to each resident  The Chairman read the brief that will be included in the document and all those present were in agreement that it was sufficient.  All were happy with this change in approach, and the Chairman will chase the borough council on next steps.

849 Next Meeting
The next meeting will be 5th September.

……………………………………………………..  5 September 2017
Chairman
226

5th September 2017

